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Date:

To: 

From: 

CC:

Subject: 

MMEMORANDUMM 

September 17, 2025

Sergio Cruz, County Auditor 

Diana Huallpa, Chief Financial Officer  

Christian Monterrubio, Deputy Chief Financial Officer

Froy Arcega, Child Welfare Coordinator

Lori McWhirter, Internal Audit Manager

Celeste McGilberry, Auditor Internal Controls II

Response to FY25 Galveston County Child Welfare Internal Audit

The Department of Professional Services acknowledges receipt and review of the Galveston 

County Child Welfare Internal Audit Report covering the period of August 1, 2024 through July 

31, 2025. 

We appreciate the Auditor’s Office for conducting this review. Our department will continue to 

adhere to all applicable statutes, policies, and procedures to ensure full compliance. 

Please accept this memorandum as our formal response to the audit findings. Should any further 

clarification be needed, our office remains available to provide additional information or discuss 

the report in greater detail.


